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The Police, Fire & Ambulance Committee meeting was called to order by Chairman Rich Luedke at the 
Weyauwega Municipal Building Council Chambers at 7:00 p.m. Roll call was taken.  Members Present: 
Rich Luedke, Dewey Stelzner and Bruce Goetsch. Also Present: Mayor Jack Spierings, City 
Administrator Jeremy Schroeder, Police Chief Jerry Poltrock, and Sergeant Brandon Leschke.  
    
Motion Goetsch, second Stelzner, to approve the minutes from March 3, 2020. Motion carried with all 
“Ayes”.  
 
Citizen Appearances:    None 
 
Department Update:   Chief Poltrock reported that there have been 897 calls for service thus far for 
2020.  
 
Gold Cross Annual Meeting at Weyauwega City Hall: Administrator Schroeder informed the 
committee that Executive Director of Gold Cross, Mark Fredrickson requested the meeting for July 
30th beginning at 6 pm here at City Hall. This is for all municipalities/townships in Waupaca County 
that they cover to discuss the 2020 Budget and projections for 2021. 
 
Staffing Update:  Part-time officer Alex Midthun cannot work for the foreseeable future due to his 
full-time job at the jail. Chief further reported that Officer Walby was injured on a call and cannot 
work until cleared. Preliminary diagnosis might be an ACL injury. This only leaves part-time Officer 
Tesch to fill in.  The Chief has posted for part-time officers but have only received 3 applicants so far. 
Training a new person can take up to 6 weeks. Stelzner asked worst case scenario could the county 
cover? Chief said that the county Sheriff’s office has COVID cases along with jail staff so they are 
tightening up. Chief, Sergeant and Administrator are going to meet this week to do some planning.  
 
Next Meeting Date and Time:  The next committee meeting has been set for Monday, August 10, 
2020 at 7:00 pm.  
 
Such Other Matters as Authorized by Law:  None  
 
Motion Stelzner, second Goetsch, to adjourn at 7:10 pm. Motion carried with all “ayes”.  
 
Recommendation to Council:   None 
 
 
Jeremy Schroeder  
City Administrator     


